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On 17 March 1958 you received non-judicial punishment (NJP) for failing to obey a lawful 
order.  You did not appeal your NJP.  On 10 July 1958 you were convicted at a third SCM of 
UA.  You were sentenced to hard labor without confinement and forfeitures of pay 
 
In May of 1959 the Office of Naval Intelligence (ONI) conducted an investigation into your drug 
use and drug possession on board the .  You provided a statement 
admitting to introducing marijuana on board the ship and smoking marijuana cigarettes on 
multiple occasions while on the ship.   
 
On 13 June 1959 your command notified you that you were being processed for an 
administrative discharge by reason of unfitness due to unauthorized use and possession of 
marijuana aboard ship.  You expressly waived your rights to be represented by counsel at an 
administrative separation board (Adsep Board), to submit statements on your own behalf, and to 
request and appear in person before an Adsep Board.  Ultimately, on 14 August 1959 you were 
discharged from the Navy by reason of unfitness with an other than honorable conditions (OTH) 
characterization of service and not recommended for reenlistment.  
 
On 24 April 2001 the Board denied your initial petition for relief you filed when you were 
incarcerated in the state of at the  Correctional Center.  The Board 
determined that your contentions and mitigating factors were not sufficient to warrant upgrading 
your discharge.   
 
As part of the Board review process, the BCNR Physician Advisor who is a licensed clinical 
psychologist (Ph.D.), reviewed your contentions and the available records and issued an AO 
dated 15 January 2022.  The Ph.D. initially noted that your active duty records did not contain 
evidence of a mental health condition diagnosis or reported psychological symptoms/behavioral 
changes indicative of a diagnosable unfitting mental health condition.  The Ph.D. noted that you 
did not provide any clarifying information about the trauma related to your purported PTSD.  
The Ph.D. also noted that your statement to ONI during its 1959 investigation did not indicate 
your marijuana use was the result of possible mental health symptoms.  The Ph.D. concluded by 
opining that the evidence failed to establish you suffered from a mental health condition on 
active duty or that your in-service misconduct could be mitigated by a mental health condition.   
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, that upgrading your discharge would enable 
you to obtain better medical care and not be homeless.  However, given the totality of the 
circumstances, the Board determined that your request does not merit relief.   
 
In accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie Memos, the Board gave liberal and special 
consideration to your record of service, and your contentions about any traumatic or stressful 
events you experienced and their possible adverse impact on your service.  However, the Board 
concluded that there was no convincing evidence that you suffered from any type of mental 
health condition while on active duty, or that any such mental health condition was related to or 
mitigated the misconduct that formed the basis of your discharge.  As a result, the Board 






